
Band Booster Meeting  

September 14, 2020 

Meeting Start 6:00pm 

This is the first Booster Meeting of the 2020/2021 school year.  It was held via Zoom due to the 
continued Covid-19 in person meeting precautions. 

Attendants: Adam Noaeill, Amy Peters, Brook Zbiciak, Chele ?, Dan Braker, Ericka Mitchell, Heather 
Collar, Marcie Maleport, Missy Cronk, Nicole Sayer, Noah Miller, Tonia Heath. 

Melissa Cronk moved to accept the agenda, Brook Zbiciak seconded 

Financial Report 

 Treasurer Dan Braker reports the following account balances 

  Checking - $38,074.84 

  Student/Savings - $9,160.80 

  Capital Improvement/Instrument - $8,212.98 

  Band Camp costs were roughly $6,000 for staff and food 

Old Business 

Uniform Cleaning will be staying on the agenda for the foreseeable future.  Parents are not 
allowed in the school to pick up uniforms for cleaning. 

There will be no need for uniforms this season due to competitions being cancelled by the 
MSBOA and invitationals being barred by the Lakewood School Administration. 

New Business 

 A senior performance is being discussed for October. 

 Activity Fees 

Heather Collar suggested a refund of 1/3 of the paid cost of each student due to a 
shortened band camp and truncated marching season. 

Students who paid in cash will receive a letter detailing how to obtain their cash refund.  
Students who paid via Charms account will have their portions returned to their 
accounts.  Amounts will be rounded down to the nearest dollar amount. 

Heather Collar made the motion to accept, Brook Zbiciak seconded, a roll call vote was made 
and passed unanimously. 

 Concession Stand 

The administration has given the Band Boosters the go ahead to open and run the 
concession stand.  



All food and drink served must be pre-packaged, as per the school administration’s 
requirements. 

 A vote to not open the concession stand passed unanimously 

Adam Noaeill will inform Mr. Quinn of the Boosters decision to not open the concession stand 
this football season. 

 Fundraiser Schedule 

  Sponsorship Fundraiser will possibly begin September 21 and run for 2 weeks 

Scrip Fundraiser will begin in time to get cards out before Christmas if not before Black 
Friday 

  There will be no sub fundraiser this year due to Covid-19 

Fudge Fundraiser is a possibility, Melissa Cronk and Tonia Heath, as school employees, 
have volunteered to help sort and distribute fudge to students for delivery. 

Apparel Provider has been switched to Jack Sports.  A web page will be made available for 
students and parents to place orders directly.  Adam Noaeill will be called to pick up all orders 
when ready. 

Director’s Reports 

Ericka – there will be no fall solo and ensemble for the middle school, but possibly a spring solo 
and ensemble. 

There have been small sectionals taking place for 6th and 7th graders.  8th graders have been 
marching in the school yard/parking lot while playing. 

September 24 at 6:30 there will be an instrument choice meeting with reps from Meyer Music 
via Zoom 

 Adam – MSBOA has cancelled marching festival and competitions. 

 There may be a late October marching performance coinciding with Senior Night. 

There may be a possible half-time show for a football game, though everything is currently 
cancelled. 

 Noah Miller, the new student teacher, officially began last week with Adam’s return to work. 

 All State auditions will be virtual this year. 

  Registrations are due by October 1 and audition videos are due October 25 

A move to adjourn was made.  Motioned carried. 

Next Band Booster Meeting to be October 5, 2020 at 6:00  Dan Braker will not be present, but will 
email the financial report prior to the meeting. 

  


